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STATEMENT
Universal Periodic Review of Thailand, 11 May 2016
Norway welcomes the delegation from Thailand. 

We would like to acknowledge the priority Thailand has given to the improvement of the economic and social rights of its citizens. 

Norway takes note of the ongoing efforts to counter human trafficking and welcomes Thailand’s ratification of the Palermo Protocol. We recommend that Thailand now give priority to the implementation of the Palermo Protocol and the prosecution of persons benefiting from human trafficking. . 

Norway is concerned about the restrictions on freedom of opinion and expression, peaceful assembly and of association in Thailand. These freedoms are particularly important to guard at times of reconciliation and reform and when developing sound policies for the future. Norway recommends that Thailand propose concrete dates for visits by the Special Rapporteurs on freedom of opinion and expression, and freedom of association and assembly respectively. We further recommend that all alleged attacks on human rights defenders are promptly and thoroughly investigated, and that perpetrators are held accountable.  

Further, Norway recommends the early ratification of the OPCAT.  

We also recommend steps be taken to abolish the lèse-majesté legislation and the 2007 Computer Crimes Act and the immediate implementation of public and transparent proceedings in cases concerning these laws. Finally, Norway recommends Thailand to cease trials of civilians in military courts.   

Thank you.
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